
CARDINAL UPDATE - 11/03/2023 

Hello Brodhead Cardinal Families: 

The school year continues to fly by as we have already reached the halfway point of the first 
semester. This is the time of the school year when we have our first Parent-Teacher 
Conferences. Parent-Teacher Conferences are scheduled for next Thursday, November 9  from 
4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. and Friday, November 10 from 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. We always have 
great attendance for our fall conferences and look forward to talking with parents about how 
their students are progressing at this point of the year. 
  
If you are looking for some great local entertainment in the upcoming weeks, we have a 
fantastic event coming up that we would love to see a huge crowd for. This year’s Musical is 
“Guys and Dolls” which will take place on Friday, November 10 at 7:00 pm; Saturday, 
November 11 at 7:00 pm; and Sunday, November 12 at 2:00 p.m. in our High School Auditeria. 
Tickets are available for purchase at the High School office. Our students have been working 
very hard in preparation for this event and would love to see a packed house! 
  
Thanksgiving Break will be here before you know it. Thanksgiving Break this year is 
November 22-24. 
  
Looking a little farther ahead, we will have our second Early Release Day of the year on 
Wednesday, December 6. Release times are: (ES: 12:50 p.m., MS: 12:55 p.m., HS: 1:00 p.m.). 
  
Remember that Daylight Savings Time officially ends on Sunday, November 5 at 2:00 a.m. 
Move your clocks back an hour. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. I can be reached 
at (608) 897-2141 or by email at dnovy@brodhead.k12.wi.us. 
  
Have a great weekend. GO CARDS! 
  
Respectfully, 
  
David Novy 
District Administrator 


